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ORDINARY MEETING
 MINUTES – September 20, 2013
@ Gresford School Library

Meeting opened: 10.05am
Attendance: Ange Kelehear (president), Toni Creak (vice-pres), Leanne Atkins (vice-pres), Kerrie Challinor (treasurer), Julie Hartigan (secretary), Lyndell Osmond, Catherine Smith, Lou Whyte, Sylvia Lawrence, Belinda Joliffe, Mary Horn, Amanda Davis, Hazel Craig, Pauline Mitchell (principal), Jo Locke (towards the end).
Apologies: Sharon Hipwell (on canteen), Kristy Duncan.
Motion: That the minutes of the previous meeting be adopted.

Moved: Catherine Smith
Second: Lou Whyte
Carried
Correspondence in: 
$175 cheque for marquee hire



Anaconda $25 voucher for ball




$200 yearbook sponsorship from Ben Cropp (On Call Lifting)



$200 yearbook sponsorship from Tranter Lawyers




Landcare funding application refusal and feedback




Insurance claim for faulty fridge (full claim of $815.70)




Bill for second ad in Gresford News

Certificate of currency for affiliation insurance

Rodeo canteen money $1179

Correspondence out: 
Invoice/receipt for Ben Cropp



Invoice for Kelly Hojer (Foodworks) re yearbook sponsorship
Treasurer’s report (Kerrie Challinor): The treasurer reported that the P&C account had a balance of $3458.28. Report attached. Kerrie explained that a cheque for $33.60 for Dungog Bakery had to be reissued because it had been “lost” after posting. The original cheque was cancelled.
Motion: That the treasurer’s report be adopted.

Moved: Toni Creak
Second: Sylvia Lawrence
Carried
Principal’s report (Pauline Mitchell): Attached. Pauline also showed three short videos involving the children and their WALT (We Are Learning Too) learning that has been implemented with the aid of Gai Chambers who is working with teachers/students as part of the school’s PSP funding.

GENERAL BUSINESS 

SPORTS SHIRT: A total of 24 forms were returned in regard to the three school sports shirt options being considered by the P&C. There were 14 votes for option A;  8 votes for option B; and 2 votes for option C.
Motion: That the P&C adopts option A as the new school sports shirt to be phased in in 2014. And that Lyndell Osmond liaise with LW Reid re the logo, the possibility of adding a lemon stripe into the collar, and ordering of 100 shirts ASAP so they can be ready for the new school year.

Moved: Toni Creak
Second: Belinda Joliffe
Carried
SCHOOL SIGN: Ange reported that the old school sign was unable to be repaired but she had found a signwriter in Singleton willing to create a new sign, of the same size, for less than $200.

Motion: That the P&C approve a payment of up to $200 to the Singleton signwriter who is reproducing the school sign for the front of the school building.

Moved: Lou Whyte
Second: Lyndell Osmond
Carried
SCHOOL BANNERS: Toni Creak to continue investigations into new banners for the school’s sports houses (Allyn and Paterson) and a general banner for the school. Report to be brought to the next meeting.
EXCURSION: Pauline Mitchell requested that the P&C consider donating $500 for the Yr 5/6 excursion to Canberra.

Motion: That the P&C donate $500 to the school for the Yr 5/6 excursion.

Moved: Kerrie Challinor
Second: Sylvia Lawrence
Carried
AFTER SCHOOL CARE: The P&C is still keen to investigate operation of an After School Care in 2014, with Catherine Smith as the co-ordinator. Insurance would be an additional $267 a year. The next step is to design a survey to gauge interest in the service. Investigations to continue.
LYNNE JUPP: Jo Locke spoke of the absolute dedication of volunteer Lynne Jupp who works with the children four days a week. Discussion centred on how the P&C could acknowledge her contribution without making a fuss that would embarrass her.
Motion: That the P&C sponsor Lynne Jupp with a $200 OfficeWorks voucher every year and also commit to flowers on speech night as a recognition of her dedication to the school and its students.

Moved: Jo Locke
Second: Lou Whyte
Carried
CANTEEN BLINDS: They have been bought and will soon be hung by Cyril Redhouse.

YEAR 6 GIFTS: Gifts have been ordered already because they were on special. The cost was $16 each (rather than $20) + $7 postage.
YEAR BOOK: Julie spoke of the progress with the yearbook re sponsorship (six confirmed and one possible) and asked that the P&C consider taking the last sponsorship place at $200. She advised that because of the generous sponsorship the yearbooks could be sold for just $10. Julie will put an order form out for the yearbooks early in the new term.

Motion: That the P&C take the final sponsorship place in the yearbook at a cost of $200.

Moved: Toni Creak
Second: Hazel Craig
Carried
Next BULL’S HORNS BALL meeting: Wednesday, October 9, 2013, at the home of Julie Hartigan and Lou Whyte. The meeting will coincide with a cooking day for the ball.
Next P&C meeting: Friday, October 18, 2013, in the school library at 10am.

Meeting closed: 11.50am
Minutes taken by: Secretary Julie Hartigan
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